

ECHOES'



Newsletter Of The Uncanoonuc Mountaineers

Dedicated to safe snowmobiling!

Al Lambert, President www.uncanoonucmountaineers.org

Letter from the President

WOW!!!! What an awesome day we had for the Flea Market! I'm not sure if it was the cold weather that brought people out or if it was the talk of an expected colder than normal winter, but participation was fantastic. We also came very close to running out of space to put vendors. But, thanks to the efforts of Russ, John and Jim parking vendors and visitors,we squeaked by making a space for everyone. Great job, guys!

We had a great turnout at the cook shack and sold out of just about everything. Thank you to Guy for handling the cash register; Jeff, Trevor, Russ and Bobby Lesmerises for working the griddles, grills and fryer; and Linda, Sally, Nora, and Cathy for filling orders. Thank you, too, to Cheryl and Andrew for selling 50/50 raffles tickets, and to Daryl, Lee, Ed, and Bruce for helping wherever we needed them. I want to thank Daryl for doing an awesome job helping Bud get sponsors for the event. And lastly, thank you to Bob and John for helping Bud and I on

Friday. I hope I didn't forget anyone!

Special thanks to Bud Gordon. Without his continued commitment to snowmobiling this event would not be possible. Great Job Bud!

Again, thanks to everyone for a tremendous job! I haven't seen the final numbers but Bud tells me that we may have set a new record this year!

At last month's county meeting we discussed issues members had with the insurance clubs get through the NHSA from Allied. The main concern is that there doesn't seem to be a clear understanding as to what is and isn't covered by the company. Roger Wright has made it a mission of his to get together with the insurer to draft an understandable policy statement that everyone can understand. I hope he's successful!

Our next Club Meeting
is Monday,
November 11 at 7:00 pm
At the Goffstown
Rec Center

November 2013

In This Issue:

- Potentially recordbreaking attendance at the Flea Market in October! Many thanks to everyone involved!
- Allied Insurance coverage clarification being sought by Roger Wright.
- Now is the time to get tickets! NHSA Raffle tickets available, along with 120 club tickets. see Al Lambert or come to our club meeting.
- Club Trip planned for Reciprocity Weekend – Jan. 31 – Feb. 2.
 Contact Linda Lambert.
- Critical need for Publicity Director for the Club.
- <u>REVISED</u> Calendar of Events – <u>update</u> your <u>calendar</u> -- many rides coming up!

Also mentioned, if you are thinking of switching your power provider and choose North American Power, they will give about 2% of your monthly payment to NHSA. Check NHSA's website for more info.

Just a reminder that I have tickets for this year's NHSA Super Raffle if you would like to purchase one call me at 391-2595 or see me at the next meeting. Only 1000 tickets will be sold, \$20 each, and winners will be drawn on January 21st. The grand prize is a 2014 Ski-Doo MXZ Sport 600, followed with a \$500, \$300 and \$200 gas cards from Irving Oil Company. Great prizes and good odds!

As mentioned last month we have several club events planned this season up North. If you'd like to join us on any of them be sure to get in touch with Lee Forcier or Linda Lambert to get more info.

That's all I have for this month. I hope you're able to make our next meeting on November 11th, 7:00 pm at the Rec Center. Bring any ideas you might have for activities for the club. We'd love to hear from you!

Your President, Al Lambert

P.S. The club is still in need of a Publicity Director. Please, if anyone can help out with this

position contact Linda Lambert for more info on what it involves. email: iwont4gt@gmail.com or 497-4023. Thank you!

First Club Weekend Trip!

Let's get out there! Our first Club Weekend trip of the season is scheduled for January 31st to February 2nd. This is also Reciprocity weekend for New Hampshire, Maine and Vermont. We are staying at the Belmont Hotel in Maine. Cost is \$89.00 + tax per night. Yes, you can ride from the motel!

Want to go? Contact Linda Lambert at 497-4023.



RAFFLE TICKETS MAKE GREAT PRESENTS!



Fundraising

NHSA "Race into Winter" Super Raffle!

This year's NHSA Super Raffle is underway! Prizes include a 2014 Ski-Doo MX Z Sport 600 Carb and 3 Irving Gas Cards (\$500, \$300 and \$200). Tickets are \$20 and only 1,000 will be sold. Winners will be drawn on January 21, 2014. If you are interested in purchasing tickets contact Al Lambert or see him at the meeting!

120 Club Raffle!

It is never too early to start selling vour 120 club raffle tickets! Our first drawing will be held at the December meeting. Please see Bruce Buttrick to purchase your ticket and to pick up some tickets to sell to your family, friends, coworkers etc. For those that have sold tickets in the past, your number will remain the same. Tickets are \$20 for 20 weekly chances to win \$20 plus during the April meeting we will give away larger prizes. All proceeds go to the Uncanoonuc Mountaineers Scholarship Program!

If anyone has any ideas for additional fundraising, please feel free to email me at:

racersuperdave@comcast.net, or call me at (603) 487-3938 or (603) 315-8115.



2013-2014 CALENDAR OF EVENTS UNCANOONUC MOUNTAINEERS

Nov 11 - Club Meeting, Goffstown Rec Center, 7:00 pm

Dec 9 - Club Meeting, Goffstown Rec Center, 7 pm, Holiday Party/Yankee Swap

Jan 4 – Snowmobile Safety Class, Goffstown Rec Center, 8 am - 5 pm

Jan 11 – Club Day Ride

Jan 13 - Club Meeting, Goffstown Rec Center, 7:00 pm

Jan 18 -- Night Ride

** Jan 25 -- Day ride -- Baker River Valley Area

** Jan 31, Feb 1-2 - Reciprocity weekend, club trip to Belmont Hotel in Maine

Feb 7, 8, 9 -- Easter Seals Weekend, at Royalty Inn, Gorham

Feb 15 -- Family Fun Day (Saturday)

Feb 10 -- Club Meeting, Goffstown Rec Center, 7:00 pm

** Feb 21, 22, 23 - Club Family Weekend, Errol Motel, Errol, NH

March 1 – Day Ride

** March 7, 8, 9 - Club Family Weekend, Errol Motel, Errol, NH

March 10 – Club Meeting, Goffstown Rec Center, 7:00 pm

April 5 – Pat's Peak Hill Climb (Weare Winter Wanderers)

April 14 – Club Meeting, Goffstown Rec Center, 7:00 pm

April 19 -- Pot Luck Dinner

May 10 – Banquet, final meeting, election of officers

** Denotes a change to the previous calendar

** More info was added to calendar